MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE DRIFFIELD TOWN COUNCIL HELD ON TUESDAY MARCH 6TH 2018 AT 7.30PM IN THE MEETING ROOM, COMMUNITY CENTRE, MILL STREET, DRIFFIELD.

Present:
Councillors P Rounding (Mayor), J Fletcher,  M Blakeston, G Lucas, A Croft,  T Lee (Deputy Mayor),   S Fletcher, M Rogers, C Scarlett,  T Watson, K Stack, M Steward,   and the Town Clerk, Mrs Claire Binnington.  

The Chairman gave instruction as to how to leave the building in the event of an emergency. 
41/18

Apologies for Absence:


Cllrs S Starrett, J Cooper, T Cooper and H Venter.
42/18
Declarations of Interest:

Cllr M Blakeston declared a non-pecuniary interest in Minute Number 60/18 as his son had an invoice on the Expenditure Report.
43/18

Registration of Gifts and Hospitality:

There were none. 

44/18
Questions, Matters of Accuracy and Observations on the Minutes of February 6th 2018:


 There were none.
45/18
Adoption of the Minutes of February 6th 2018:


The minutes were adopted with all in favour.
46/18
Clerks Update:


Data Protection Changes:  the clerk reported she had attended a training seminar held by ERNLLCA and would be updating councillors to the changes as they come along.


Derelict Buildings:  the clerk reported that she and a number of councillors had met with Mick Thompson from Planning Enforcement and were encouraged by the progress he was making contacting owners and he had also agreed to request a meeting with two DTC reps and the Head of Planning to discuss these issues further.

Newspapers:  the clerk reported that old copies of the Driffield Times were now properly catalogued and archived in the small room at Market Walk and that Beverley Town Council had taken the Beverley Guardians to look after.


Gritting:  the clerk reported that the Tidy Team had done a sterling job gritting the footpaths etc and ensuring the council grit bins were full.  The Mayor asked that the Tidy Team be thanked for all their hard work during the recent bout of snowy weather. 

47/18
Review of Policies:


Social Media


Health and Safety Statement


Health and Safety Policy


Equality Policy


Tidy Team Deployment Policy


Publication Scheme


Recording of Meetings Policy


Civic Policy


All agreed with all in favour. 

48/18
Review of Internal Audit Procedures and re-appointment of Internal Auditor: 

The procedures and the appointment of Mr Alan Johnson were agreed with all in favour. 

49/18
To agree the scope of audit:


The Appendix 9 of the Financial Regulations outlining the scope of audit was agreed with all in favour. 

50/18
Review of Insurance Provision:


The insurance review was acknowledged and agreed with all in favour.

51/18
Review of risk assessments:

The review of the risk assessments were agreed with all in favour.

52/18
Review of Financial Risk Assessment:


The risk assessment was agreed with all in favour.

53/18
Review of charges:


The review and recommendations were agreed with all in favour. 
54/18
ERYC Road Safety Team Bike Day:

It was agreed with all in favour that the council fully support this Bike Day. 

55/18
Small Grant Donation to Driffield & Wolds Mental Health Social

Group:


Cllr A Croft proposed £500 which was seconded by Cllr K Stack and agreed with 11 in favour and 1 abstention. 
56/18
Town Crier:


The letter from former Town Crier Steve Haynes was acknowledged and it was agreed with all in favour to ask Brian Fairfield if he would be willing to resume his duties as the Town Crier for Driffield.  

57/18
First World War Commemoration:


It was agreed with all in favour to purchase three of the aluminium figurines from the There But Not There project and to appeal to other groups and organisations to consider purchasing a fourth.  


Initial ideas for a ‘tea dance’ were shelved and instead it was agreed with all in favour that the Rev Stuart Grant be asked if he would be willing to conduct a special service on the evening of Sunday November 11th to mirror the service of thanksgiving held by Canon Sharrock at All Saints 100 years previously.  

58/18
North End Park update:


The clerk reported that ERYC were happy to install a disabled swing and the harness.  Cllr C Scarlett disputed that the new safety matting was accessible so the clerk will arrange for her to meet an officer on site to explain her concerns. 
59/18
Highways: 
Issues the clerk was asked to raise:
Proper warning signs of the new crossing at Middle Street South

Various pot holes to be emailed to her by Cllr C Scarlett

Request for pavement cleaning after the recent bad weather

Pot holes at the roundabout at Bridlington Road

Mill Street parking

Remedial works at the railway station – resurfacing of approach paths

Cllr J Fletcher reported that Costcutter had installed a new box on Westgate for the newspapers

New Loading and Disabled Parking provisions from ERYC at various sites were agreed with all in favour. 

60/18

Responsible Financial Officers Report:

The enclosed report was agreed with 11 in favour and 1 abstention. 

61/18
Adoption of the Planning Minutes of February 19th and the Personnel Minutes of February 6th 2018:


Cllr G Lucas presented the Planning minutes which were adopted with all in favour. 


Cllr C Scarlett presented the Personnel minutes were adopted with all in favour.
62/18
Correspondence:


Letters from Driffield in Bloom about their planned shop window dressing competition and their criticisms of the Christmas Festival were noted.  

63/17

Temporary closure of meeting for Post Council Public Review:

A member of the public addressed the council.
64/17

Meeting re-opens.
65/17

Delegates Reports:

Community Led Housing:  Cllr M Blakeston reported that an initial meeting had been held about this venture and that a bid would be submitted for a feasibility study.
66/18

Date of Next Meeting:



Tuesday April 3rd 2018


The meeting closed at 8.30pm.

Signed:  ……………………………………………….  
Date:  ……………………………………………………
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